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 ----- Original Message -----  
From: Tom Katus  
To: Marcia Elkins  
Sent: Thursday, October 25, 2007 10:54 AM 
Subject: Planning Commission Process 
 
Dear Ms. Elkins, 
  
    If I seem a bit surly and cynical this morning, it is because I have gotten up early for the past 
three Planning Commission meetings to speak to the Dakota Canyon project at the request of my 
constituents living in the Enchanted Hills community. I am normally a nocturnal person who reads 
until at least midnight. Thus, early rising is a real challenge, and I admire the Planning 
Commission members who routinely start their meetings at 7:00 am. What is so frustrating is that 
this issue keeps getting "kicked forward" at the request of the applicant. Don't citizens and their 
representatives have some say in this process?  
  
    There is an increasing perception in town that local government has become a "government of 
the developers, by the developers and for the developers." This is most unfortunate in that the 
vast majority of developers in Rapid City are fine people and have reputable firms. However, the 
developer behind this particular project has long been questioned in the public media. Thus, I am 
not surprised that the developer/applicant again asked for a continuance. I am sure his request 
had nothing to do with the Rapid City Journal article, "Tangled in TIFS," October 21, 2007 and, 
especially, the Rapid City Weekly News October 11, 2007 editorial and cartoon depicting the 
developer as the puppeteer and the Planning Commission and City Council as puppets to his 
machinations.  
  
    I am told on good authority that this proposed TIF keeps getting pushed forward because 
the applicant feels he does not yet have a majority vote on the Planning Commission. I believe it 
is high time that the Commission and the Council listen to the will of the citizens, not just this 
applicant. I now understand that this issue will be addressed at the next Planning Commission 
meeting on Thursday, November 8, 2007. I do hope the Commission brings a conclusion to this 
discussion and allows the public to finish their comments that were begun on September 6, 2007 
and have now been delayed two full months. I do hope the Commission will, indeed, address this 
issue and not further irritate those of us who are nocturnal by nature and do not appreciate early 
morning meetings only to have the issue continuously deferred. We need a democratic and timely 
process that responds to all the citizens, not just one that accommodates this particular applicant. 
It would be great if local government is once again regarded as a "government of the people, by 
the people and for the people."  
  
    Please forward my concerns to the Planning Commission members and the City Council for 
their consideration. Thanks to you and your staff for your individual efforts to make these review 
processes more "user friendly" to the average citizen. 
  
Sincere regards, 
Tom Katus, SD Senator, District 32 
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